
 
 

 

 

HOLY SPIRIT SCHOOL HALF TERMLY NEWSLETTER 

 

The full colour version of this newsletter can be found on our website 

www.holyspiritprimary.co.uk together with a calendar of events, 

holiday dates and lots of other useful information. 

 

SPRING TERM 2 – 2018 

     

  Head Teacher’s News  

 
Dear Parents/ Carers,  
 
Those of you who are able to make our Morning Prayer on Friday mornings will have noticed some 
small changes to the way we have been presenting awards to the children. Over a series of staff 
meetings, we decided that we would specifically recognise children for Service to School, Endeavour 
and Academic Excellence. There is now a special display in the hall – changed weekly- where we 
celebrate the children who receive these awards. We also felt it was important to specifically 
recognise our school prefects who selflessly give up their playtimes each week to help others. There 
is a new display celebrating them outside our Y6 classroom. 
 
Much of our staff meeting time is taken up with looking at how to raise standards for all of our pupils.  
We have been looking specifically at the latest research into Reading. As parents and carers you play 
a vital role in encouraging our children to read widely for pleasure, discussing what they are reading 
with them, answering their questions about what they are reading, reading to them and joining in 
with their enjoyment. 
 
We celebrated the Golden Jubilee of the opening of the school during the week commencing Monday 
12th March. This was a ‘themed’ week when we looked at what was happening in the world in 1968 
and how things have changed since then! (School first opened its doors on 18th March 1968.) 
 
Thanks to everyone for your understanding during the recent weather events. It’s always a difficult 
decision to close school. I hope that the disruption didn’t cause too many problems and that you 
managed to enjoy the snow- along with the children!  
 
Finally, congratulations to Mr Corker who has now joined us as a permanent member of staff. I know 
he will continue to be a great asset to school. 
 
John Cooper 
 

 

http://www.holyspiritprimary.co.uk/
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Information & Fundraising News  
 

Food for Bellies not Bins Project has raised a total of £888.53   This is a scheme 

where local supermarkets & stores donate surplus food and near ‘sell by’ date food & 

items or end of line items for the community to use. The vast majority of the food is 

still ‘in-date.’ The event is held in the Parish Room on a Tuesday at 3.30 p.m. Come 

along, fill a bag and make a donation.  This makes good use of food- which would 

otherwise go to waste. All donations go back to the charity. 

 

Pupil Premium is additional funding given to school for any child who is, or has been, 

in receipt of Free School Meals.  This funding is allocated to 

schools using figures in our January Census.  It is vital that ALL 

parents from Reception class right through to Year 6 register for 

Free School Meals, if you think you are eligible.  Not only does this 

help school, but your child will be able to access Free Milk, free 

trips and After School Clubs. Register at 

www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/schools/free-school-meals.aspx 

 

VCS ð School Building Fund  (our Voluntary Scheme)  

As you are aware, the Governors run a Building Fund Scheme to try 

and ensure that we have sufficient funds to pay the 10% 

contribution of any building projects that they need to plan in 

order to keep our school building up to date, dry, safe and warm.  

Many parents support this voluntary scheme and we are extremely 

grateful.  If you are one of the parents who currently do NOT contribute to this important 

fund, please could you take a few minutes to re -consider.  We ask for a minimum 

contribution of £1 per family per week, preferably paid by Standing Order.  Without this 

fund, w e would not have the new secure entrance, offices and reception area, nor the new 

heating scheme or re-roof ing project that took three years  to complete .  If you have any 

questions, please see Mrs Ryan or Mr Cooper. 

Primary School Admissions    

 Applications for September 2018 are being processed 

 and Kirklees will notify parents on behalf of Governors 

 mid April.  

 Children due to start in September 2019 can apply 

 from 1 st September 2018 and not before.  

 

http://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/schools/free-school-meals.aspx
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Mobile App  

There are 293 users of the mobile app & feedback is extremely positive.  

We use this extensively to messages our parents now, at no additional 

cost to school.  SMS text messages are ONLY sent to individuals or a year 

group as needed. 

Please visit the App Store or Google Play to download the app if you 

havenõt already done so.  You only need to search the school post code 

WF16 9EA then install.  Once downloaded, have a play with the 

dashboard to see all the information & links available in your pocket ð 

even links to mapping for s porting events!  

 

School Website    Our website conta ins a wealth of 

information too (also available via the links button 

on the app dashboard).   If you have any suggestions 

for content, please let me know.   

www.holyspiritprimary.co.uk   

Mrs J Ryan  

Business Manager 

 

                                      Class News & Information 

Foundation Stage – Mrs Dobbins 

What an exciting start to the term! The children enjoyed the snow and have done some super 

writing describing their adventures. In phonics we are consolidating our learning in Phase 3 

Letters and Sounds and focussing learning to read and write the phase 4 ôtrickyõ words.  

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.holyspiritprimary.co.uk/
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The children have enjoyed celebrating our schoolõs Golden Jubilee. We have been learning about 

what was different for children at school fifty years ago. We have been singing some songs 

from the 1960õs and reading stories that were first published in 1968 such as ôWhere the wild 

Things Areõ by Maurice Sendak. The children were amazed listening to records watching how a 

record player worked! They decided it would be better for the environment if we still used glass 

milk bottles.  

 

 

 

 

We are working towards the Early Learning Goal in maths as the children count to twenty 

reliably and solve problems including halving, sharing and doubling. The planning for Maths 

Mastery is on the schoolõs website along with some recent photographs. Just click on the EYFS 

flower.  

We are excited about the next couple of weeks as we prepare for Easter.  

PE is still Tuesday and Wednesday mornings. Please make sure your child has a labelled PE kit.  

Thank you for your continuing support.  

 

Year One – Mrs 

Newsome  

 

Welcome to Term 2b, a short but exceptionally busy 

half term!  

 

This half term homework in year 1 will focus on improving the childrenôs comprehension skills.  Each week there will be a short 

Fairytale to read and questions to answer.  Many children will be able to read the text independently but if your child needs 

help, please read it to them.  They will all be able to answer the questions and should be encouraged to write their own responses 

using their own spellings.  We have been focusing on going back over the text to find the answers, trying not to guess or remember 

them!  As always, your support is always very much appreciated. 
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Spellings are now given on Monday with the test taking place on Friday.  (sorry for any confusion resulting from the snow 

days!) 

The children are very much enjoying our Jubilee Week and have shown great interest in finding out about life in 1968.  We have 

compared toys and school life and have looked at cars, fashion and of course, listened to the music! 

Our R.E topic looks at Jesusô Followers. We will use the Easter story over the next few weeks to continue to work on our 

independent writing and develop our skills Literacy. 

I am looking forward to see you all at Parentsô evening to share your childôs work and discuss any matters of importance to 

you but as ever, you are always welcome into school if you have any concerns. 

Thank you  

Mrs Newsome 

Year Two – Mrs Jefferson   

What a very crazy and busy short half term we have had! A combination of snow days and my absence from school last week ï 

due to a fall! It feels like we have hardly been in school!  

Despite this we have still managed to fit lots of work in. In Year 2 we are well on with preparing for our end of year ñquizzesò as 

I am sure the children have told you. I intend to send out to you, if you havenôt received them already, samples of SATS papers.  

We are working on these in class, but it would be of great help if you could also spend time working on the questions. The 

children need time to read the questions independently. They also need time to understand which operation they need to use in 

Numeracy. Thank you so much in advance for this support. Any working out should be encouraged, let the children draw arrays, 

anything which will help them. 

Homework will not be sent home in the usual way for the next few weeks as I will be emailing SATS questions to you. If you have 

a problem with emails, just pop in and let me know. I am trying to be environmentally friendly. 

I do not need to see the work which you are doing at home with the children.  

We have had a great Jubilee week, the children have learnt so much about the history of the school. They shall be bringing their 

work home for the holidays.  

For the next two weeks we shall be reflecting on the Easter Story and linking his into our Literacy. Preparations for Easter will 

be well and truly under way. 

Hopefully we should have Huddersfield Giants coming in on Thursday for our long awaited rugby session. The children should 

bring their trainers into school on Thursday, just in case. 

Many thanks to you all for your support.   Mrs Jefferson    
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Year Three – Miss Bramma 

Welcome back to this very short half term. In literacy, w e will continue to focus our 

work on ôThe Twitsõ which so far, the children have enjoyed reading. Our Maths Mastery 

work this half term is all about multiplication and division and using known number facts 

to help in other calculations.  

 

At the moment, the child ren are in the midst of our School Golden Jubilee week  and 

have loved finding out about life in the 60õs. We have looked at the differences in toys 

now and then and what 60õs fashion was like. We have designed some interesting outfits 

from the decade!  

 

On Thursday, the children will be making their First Reconciliation in church. They have 

been working hard preparing for this Sacrament and I hope it will be a very special 

celebration for them and their families.  

 

Until the end of this half term, Year 3 will  be having rugby training from the 

Huddersfield Giants on a Thursday morning. It would be greatly appreciated if the 

children could have trainers in school for this lesson. We will also be having some road 

safety training on Monday 26th March and Monday 16 th  April run by the Kirklees Road 

Safety Team. The children will be taken out onto the roads around school to learn how 

to cross them carefully and sensibly. Please do let me know if you do not want your child 

to take part in this training.  

 

 

Year Four – Mr Corker 

Welcome back to what is quite a short half - term before we break up for the Easter holidays. In 

Literacy we will continue with our novel ôCharlotteõs Webõ, and our writing focus will be on 

persuasion. In maths we are having a big focus on measures , fractions and decimals, as well as 

looking at word problem/reasoning test papers. We will continue our topic on ôDifferent Places, 

Different Livesõ and we will also be having a special topic and art based week to celebrate our 

schoolõs Jubilee. 
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As usual, spellings will be given out on a Monday, and will be tested on a Friday. Literacy 

homework will be given out on a Wednesday, and homework should be returned by the following 

Monday. On a Friday, we will carry out a ôBig Maths Beat Thatõ test, which the children should 

take home and practise.  

P.E. with Mr Ratcliffe will continue on a Tuesday afternoon, and swimming on a Wednesday 

afternoon. Please ensure your child has the correct kit in for these days, and that no earrings 

are worn. Mrs Bentley will contin ue to take the children for French and ICT on a Tuesday 

afternoon.  

Thank you for your continued support.  

Year Five – Mrs Murphy  

In this short half term we will continue with our class novel Good night Mr Tom. 

Here the children  will find out what it was like to be World War II Evacuees. We will 

be exploring what it was like to live in Britain during rationing, the importance of 

knowing the drill in case of an air raid and what it was like to be at school during 

the Second World W ar.  

In history we are continuing to learn all about the build up to the Norman invasion  

concentrating mainly on the Vikings . We have lots of super activities in store for 

everyone, so watch this space.  

In Science we will be exploring materials and their properties. The children will be 

finding out why some materials dissolve while other doâMè, how to ensure an 

experiment is a fair test , explaining that some changes result in the formation of 

new materials, and that this kind of chang e is not usually reversible . 

A plea to ev eryone, please, please continue  to ensure your child knows his/her times -

tables, maths facts and key skills as some children are still very shaky. As the 

weather hopefully warms up we will doing PE outside. Please e nsure your child has 

the correct kit , including trainers, in for these days, and that no earrings are worn . 

Please send in water bottles to keep the children hydrated throughout the day and 
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remember if your child has boots they need to be in an appropriat e large bag as they 

have to be kept on their peg.  

As always, thank you for your help and continual support.  

 

Year Six – Mrs Brock & Mrs Bass 

Welcome back to the second half of our Spring Term.  

Year 6 continue to work hard on their personal targets and are making good progress across all areas 

of the curriculum.   

The children have all thoroughly enjoyed our last whole class novel, “The Fastest Boy 

in the World” by Elizabeth Laird and we had some excellent writing in various genres 

produced in connection with it.  This half term we are focussing more on narrative 

writing and we are presently using music as our stimulus. 

We have been looking at extreme weather in our topic work – quite apt at the moment and the 

children have all loved researching about floods, tsunamis and volcanoes! Last week we even 

compiled our own TV news reports on Storm Emma and the Beast from the East. 

Please continue to support your child with their My-Maths computer work and their Sentence, 

Grammar and Punctuation homework – the SATs are looming and regular practice will really help to 

build their confidence and aptitude. We still have some children who never do any of the homework 

tasks at home.  This is such a shame because homework reinforces prior learning in class and also 

helps to teach the children how to work independently and be disciplined with themselves - both 

skills that are useful later in life. Homework can also allow you as parents or guardians to get involved 

in your child’s learning and offer support where necessary.  

Our maths work this half term is concentrating on revision of all 4 number processes and SATs style 

questions in preparation for May.  We thank you for your continuing support in ensuring that your 

child is fluent in all times tables (up to 12 x 12) and their number facts.  They should be able to recall 

any question asked instantly – as quickly as they can recite their name! Not knowing their maths facts 

will considerably impair their calculation time and could result in them not finishing the papers in the 

allocated time.  Obviously, it goes without saying, that this will then affect their overall attainment 

result. 

Mrs Hainsworth continues to deliver the science curriculum on a Friday afternoon and this term the 

topic is animals and their habitats. 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj124GTptPZAhUH8RQKHR-lCGsQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=https://www.panmacmillan.com/authors/elizabeth-laird/the-fastest-boy-in-the-world&psig=AOvVaw2phNR-45CMaC5gcRaOCuOf&ust=1520274541276516
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For your information: 

The National KS2 SATs for Year 6 will take place the week commencing May 14TH 2018. Below is the 
CONFIRMED timetable. 

 Test  Date  

English Paper 1: Sentence, Punctuation & Grammar  (SP&G)Short Answer 

Questions  

 

English Paper 2: Spelling  

Monday 14th May  

English Reading Paper 
Tuesday 15th May  

Maths Paper 1: Arithmetic Paper  

 

Maths Paper 2: Reasoning Paper 

Wednesday 16th May  

Maths Paper 3: Reasoning Paper 
Thursday 17th May  

 

Thank you to all those who supported our Mother’s Day raffle last week.  Due 

to the school being closed from the snow, we didn’t raise as much as in 

previous years but we still managed to raise  £76.20  which we are sending to 

the Food for Bellies not Bins Project.  Our two lucky winners were: Rebecca 

Pattern (Year 5) and Imogen Naughton (Year 2). 

                             

 

 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?q=https://www.ebay.co.uk/itm/Mothers-Day-Pamper-Hamper-Gift-Box-Ladies-Birthday-Wife-Girlfriends-Mum-Sister-/172557989239&sa=U&ved=0ahUKEwjRs6zzhunZAhUBBcAKHXQPAl0QwW4IMDAM&usg=AOvVaw3wh9F3A7aXWz7gb1s7P8MT
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Church News   

Mass Times 

Saturday Vigil  4.30 p.m.  Holy Spirit     

                              6.30 p.m. - St Paul s, Cleckheaton  

Sunday Mass  9.30 a.m.  Holy Spirit      

                          11.30 a.m.  St Paul s, Cleckheaton 

Hopefully these Mass times give more flexibility for families to 

attend given that there are now four Masses to choose from. 

 

Collective Worship in School 

You are welcome to join us at the class assemblies /  morning- prayer and the m asses listed 

in the timetable but be aware that occasionally these dates can change subject to Fr . Hird 

/ teacher commitments . 

Masses -     Tuesdayõs in Church    2.15 p.m if Whole School Mass, 2.30 p.m if Class Mass 

Morning Prayer  -       Fridayõs 9.10 a.m. in school   

Please take note of the rota details which state if mass is for the whole school or a class mass.  

DUE TO THIS HALF TERM BEING VERY SHORT AND THAT WE HAVE MISSED SO MANY DAYS, THE DATES ARE AS FOLLOWS ... 

 

Sport 

 

 

MONDAY - Assemblies 
3.00 p.m 

THURSDAY ς Masses  2.15 p.m or 
2.30 p.m  (see note above) 

FRIDAY - Morning Prayer 
9.10 a.m. 

19
TH

 
MARCH 

NO ASSEMBLY 
PARENTS 
EVENING 

22ND 
MARCH 

YEAR 6 CLASS MASS 23RD 
MARCH 

Year 5 TO LEAD 

26
TH

 
MARCH 

NO ASSEMBLY 
SINGING 
PRACTISE 

29TH 
MARCH 

EASTER LITURGY 1.45PM 
SCHOOL HALL 
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West Yorkshire X-Country Finals 

Congratulations to Keavy, Freddie and Alfie for being the first ever children at Holy Spirit to 

qualify for the West Yorkshire Finals. 

Last Wednesday the three of them raced against other qualifiers from Kirklees, Calderdale, 

Leeds, Wakefield and Bradford at a very cold Temple Newsam. 

The whole event was Incredible and extremely well organised with over 900 children 

competing in total.  

All three of the children have been training with me down at Spenborough Track each 

Thursday and they have seen a huge improvement on their times each week. 

It was AMAZING to watch every one of you achieve your Personal Best times on the day and 

the final results were fantastic. 

Keavy finished 19th out of 149 Year 4 Girls. (Only 7 places away from qualifying for the 

National Finals.)  

Freddie finished in 67th place out of 157 Year 4 Boys 

Alfie came 56th out of 154 Year 5 Boys. 

We at Holy Spirit are extremely proud of how well you all competed against the best runners 

in West Yorkshire. 

Year 3/4 Football Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations also to the boys who competed in 

the Football Competition last Wednesday evening. 

The Boys showed fantastic Team Spirit and 

Resilience to fight back from narrowly losing their 

first three games to then go unbeaten in the final 5 

matches. 

The Highlight of the evening was a 4-0 victory 

against Birstall St Patricks. 

We finished in 3rd position out of 9 schools and the 

boys are really looking forward to the big 

competition in the summer. 

Girls Competitions will be coming up soon so 

watch this space!  
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Music  

 Mr Cooper & Mrs Jefferson deliver Strumming lessons as 

 follows: 

          Mr Cooper   Guitar Group - Wednesday ï Lunchtime  

           Mrs Jefferson          Guitar Group - Friday  ï       Lunchtime 

 Mrs Jefferson  Guitar Group  - Thursday ï   Lunchtime 

The Choir practice every Monday Lunchtime at 12.30 p.m.   

 

Music teachers from Musica Kirklees deliver many different 

instrument lessons for a termly fee.  Details can be found on 

their website  www.kirkleesmusicschool.org.uk  or you can 

contact their service on 01484 426426 to make enquiries. 

 

School Dinners 

Our school meals are prepared fresh daily, by Mrs Dawson, in 

the kitchen.  The menu is set in consultation with Kirklees 

catering service to ensure that meals are both nutritional and 

varied.  A copy of the menu is on display in the 

noticeboard at the top of the main steps. 

School Meal Banding system  

Each morning your child will choose which meal they wish to have that day from a colour - 

coded menu displayed in their classroom, by placing their name next to the relevant choice 

on the classroom board. They are then given a red, green or blue wrist -band depending on 

their meal choice.  Mrs Dawson is then able to cook the required number of each ty pe of 

meal.  On arriving at the dining room pupils receive their chosen main course.  

It is easier if p arents of younger children help them to choose their dinner option daily 

before they come to school to avoid confusion.  

 

 

http://www.kirkleesmusicschool.org.uk/
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Emergency Contacts 

Have you ΧΧΦΦ aƻǾŜŘ house?  Changed your mobile 

phone number?  Changed/disconnected your landline 

or changed work telephone number?    Do you have a 

new email address?   If so, PLEASE remember to inform 

the office so that we can update our records.  ALMOST 

ALL OF OUR COMMUNICATION WITH YOU  is by email, App & text so it is imperative that we have 

the correct details to be able to contact you.  You can notify us by email 

office.holyspirit@kirkleeseducation.uk  phone: 01924 400820 or send a note with your child. 

 

Clubs Activities for this half term   

All After School Clubs are run by qualified instructors who have had the relevant DBS & 

vetting checks for safeguarding compliance.   

 

 

 

 

Day Instructor Club/ Activity this 

Half Term 

Year Groups Time Venue 

 

Monday 

Joe Ratcliffe  

Sports Coach 

 

Multi sports 

 

Years 4, 5 & 6 

 

3.30 ï 4.30 

 

Outside 

 

Tuesday 

Joe Ratcliffe  

Sports Coach 

 

Circuit Training 

 

Year 1 & 2 

 

3.30 ï 4.30 

 

Hall 

 

Wednesday 

Joe Ratcliffe 

Sports Coach 

 

Tag Rugby 

 

Years 1, 2 & 3 

 

3.30 ï 4.30 

 

Hall 

 

Thursday 

Rachel Bowers 

Dance Tutor 

 

Street Dance 

None this half 

term 
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Dates for your Diary 

Please make a note of the following dates: 

 

 

 

Safety 

Parking Outside School/Use of Car Park 

Our car park is for Staff use only on school days, we do not not have enough spaces to accommodate 

all the staff cars so therefore it is NOT for parents use.  There is a large sign at the bottom of the car 

park stating that parents/carers must not enter – please be considerate.   Thank you very much for 

your co-operation and understanding. 

Reminder – Please DO NOT PARK on the zig-zag lines outside school. 

Kirklees Wardens regularly patrol and will issue fixed penalty notices.  

Safety of the children is paramount and the zig-zag zones give a clear, 

safer place to cross.  

 

      Partnership with Parents 

We share a common goal in keeping our children safe from harm and promoting their welfare. If you ever have 

any concerns we hope that you will feel able to contact us in school so we can work together to solve the 

problem.  Mr Cooper is the Safeguarding Officer in school and our Child protection (Safeguarding) Policy is 

available in school on request.  The following sites can also provide helpful information for parents. 

www.catholic-care.org.uk  (Social care organisation of the Diocese of Leeds.) 

www.svp.org.uk (Christian voluntary organisation providing direct practical assistance to anyone in need.) 

www.thinkuknow.co.uk (E-Safety Resources)     

www.childline.org.uk  (resources for children) 

http://www.nspcc.org.uk (General information on keeping children safe)www.kirkleessafeguardingchildren.co.uk;   

Our Anti-Bullying/ Behaviour Policy may be found on the school website in the POLICIES section. 

Date Event 

Monday 19
th
 March Parentsô Evening Appointments 3.00 ï 6.00 p.m. 

Tuesday 20
th

 March Parentsô Evening Appointments 3.00 ï 6.00 p.m. 

Thursday 29
th
 March Easter Liturgy 1.45 p.m.  All welcome 

  

http://www.catholic-care.org.uk/
http://www.dioceseofleeds.org.uk/
http://www.svp.org.uk/
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
http://www.childline.org.uk/
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/
http://www.kirkleessafeguardingchildren.co.uk/

